Minutes: Physical Facilities and Safety Committee
January 11, 2006

The bomb threat and assessment session offered by Bob Reher on January 7 was terrific.  The guest speaker from the Reading Bomb Squad was very knowledgeable and entertaining.  Many myths about explosives were dispelled.  For example, the officer said that he would much rather deal with C-4 than fireworks.  He said that they are so dangerous because there is no quality control.  We are also at greater risk for bomb threats here in Berks County due to the high number of hate groups in our county, plus the high number of local mining operations.  (Explosives are often stolen or missing from excavation sites.)  Many college students are curious about explosives, even if they have no overt, malicious intent.  
Critical take away points for faculty include: 

1. If you see ANYTHING suspicious, even if it seems like an “innocent” piece of fireworks, please call police services immediately.  They would rather deal with 1,000 false alarms than one incident in which someone gets hurt.  

2. If you are in a classroom when a bomb threat or fire drill is called, please instruct your students to take EVERYTHING with them as they exit the building including books, backpacks, water and soda bottles, candy wrappers, etc.  Anything left behind will cost the search team extra time.
3. If you are in your office when a bomb threat is called, quickly scan your office or lab space for anything that looks unusual or out of place.  Do NOT turn your lights off or on, or open and close cabinet doors; this may activate a detonator.  If your office is “clear,” please put a chair in the doorway as you exit the building.  This will let the search team know that your office has been scanned initially, and they can focus on other, more suspicious areas of the building.

The recycling subcommittee continues to make significant progress.  The “Trash to Treasure” program at University Park may serve as a model for us to incite enthusiasm regarding recycling.  Food Services has agreed to participate in any new recycling efforts, including signage.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 23rd.

If you have any specific concerns or questions regarding physical facilities or safety, please let me know so that I can address them at our next meeting.  Agenda items include recycling, selection of the energy saving project company, projected dates for the new building (currently on hold), and facts regarding the copy machines on campus that break down frequently and need repair.  
Respectfully,

Jennifer Hillman, Chair

